
127 ELM STREET     THE JOURNEY BEGINS 

September 2014 Special Town Meeting approved purchase of 127 Elm 

December 2015 Sale of 127 Elm Street Property finalized                    
Purchase price of $190,000 funded by donations, fundraising,                        
tax forgiveness from the town of Milford in the amount of $94,597. 

April 2016  Keyes Memorial Park Expansion Committee formed by BOS 

December 2016 Community Members complete Expansion Committee Report  

Committee Report establishes a comprehensive 10 year expansion plan which 
includes Park Improvements, Multigenerational/Community Center, to offer 
low cost child care, healthy youth activities, and a place to address specific 
needs of our senior population.  (Plan is available to view online) 

March 2017 Establishment/funding $25,000 Capital Reserve Passed 

March 2018 Funding additional $25,000 Keyes Capital Reserve Passed 

March 2019 Funding additional $25,000 Keyes Capital Reserve Passed 

March 2019 Request to BOS to move forward with Feasibility Study 

Spring 2019 Recreation Dept. Purchased outdoor exercise equipment 
from a $7396 grant and $9,712 from Keyes Memorial 
Foundation 

January 2020 Feasibility Study Contract to H.L. Turner Co. 

Year 2021  Surveys, stakeholder input, public input for study 

Year 2022  BOS accepts the $60.000 report from H.L.Turner CO. 

Both Keyes Expansion Committee and H.L.Turner reports recommended 
demolition of the existing building, field improvements, and community 
center 

2022 CIP Report recommended 2024 funding for building demolition   

Recreation Commission members address letter to BOS to meet to discuss 
valuable components of both studies, next steps and funding options 

Spring 2023 Exercise Equipment installed at start of proposed walking 
path.  

April 2023  NRPC Envision Milford identified Community Center as one 
of the many future opportunities available to town residents. 

Paul L. Bartolomucci  October 18, 2023 



 


